
 

 

 

Prior Authorization Soon Required For 
SOC Infusion Drugs Included In FEP 
Highmark will be implementing a change in coverage for certain infusion drugs for members included in 
Federal Employee Program (FEP) groups. Providers will need to obtain prior authorization for Site of 
Care (SOC) drugs listed on the FEP Prior Approval lists. Submission of these prior authorizations can 
begin on March 15, 2023, and notification of approval or denial will start on April 1, 2023. 

For Highmark to cover these infusion therapies in a hospital setting, both the drug and the requested 
SOC must be medically necessary, based on clinical criteria. If a hospital outpatient setting is not 
medically necessary for administration but the drug therapy is medically necessary, Highmark will cover 
the infusion – assuming all other criteria for coverage is met – when administered by:  

• A certified infusion specialist at a professional ambulatory infusion center/suite 

• In your or another qualified provider’s professional office 

• In the member’s own home 

Why The Policy Change? 

Highmark’s revised policy reflects a growing national trend to provide specialty drug infusion therapy in 
the safest, most convenient, and cost-effective environment possible. Members can receive treatment in 
more comfortable and private settings where they are less likely to be exposed to bacterial and viral 
infections. 

FEP Prior Approval Lists 

The following FEP Prior Approval lists are available on the Provider Resource Center (PRC): 

• FEP Standard and Basic Options Prior Approval List 

• FEP Blue Focus Prior Approval List 

They can be found on the PRC by selecting AUTHORIZATIONS in the left-hand menu and clicking 
Procedures/Service Requiring Prior Authorization. Both FEP lists are located under PRIOR 
AUTHORIZATION CODE LISTS on that page. 

 

 

 

For professional and facility providers March 06, 2023 

https://content.highmarkprc.com/Files/ClaimsPaymentReimb/fep-standard-and-basic-options-prior-approvals.pdf
https://content.highmarkprc.com/Files/ClaimsPaymentReimb/fep-blue-focus-prior-approvals.pdf


This information is issued on behalf of Highmark Blue Shield and its affiliated Blue companies, which are independent licensees of the Blue Cross Blue Shield Association. 
Highmark Inc. d/b/a Highmark Blue Shield and certain of its affiliated Blue companies serve Blue Shield members in 21 counties in central Pennsylvania and 13 counties in 
northeastern New York. As a partner in joint operating agreements, Highmark Blue Shield also provides services in conjunction with a separate health plan in southeastern 
Pennsylvania. Highmark Inc. or certain of its affiliated Blue companies also serve Blue Cross Blue Shield members in 29 counties in western Pennsylvania, 13 counties in 
northeastern Pennsylvania, the state of West Virginia plus Washington County, Ohio, the state of Delaware, and 8 counties in western New York. All references to 
Highmark in this document are references to Highmark Inc. d/b/a Highmark Blue Shield and/or to one or more of its affiliated Blue companies. 

 
 
 

 

Submitting Prior Authorizations 

The designated fax number for medical injectable authorization requests (including SOC drug 
authorization requests) is 833-581-1861. The SOC request fax form can be found on the PRC by 
selecting FORMS in the left-hand menu and clicking Medical Injectable Drugs, then Medical Specialty 
Drug Authorization. 
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